
 

BARBARA SMITH SCHOLARSHIP 
RULES AND CONDITIONS, and 

APPLICATION DETAILS 

 
The Barbara Smith Trust Fund was established to endow a scholarship to commemorate 
Barbara Smith’s service to veterinary science and its promotion in Industry. Barbara Smith 
had an exceptional career. She was the New Zealand Veterinary Association's first woman 
President and became Vice-President of the World Veterinary Association. Barbara spent 
most of her career with Tasman Vaccine Laboratory (later ICI Tasman). She was a major 
force in establishing the credibility of veterinarians in Industry. 
 

Trustees 
 
The Trustees of the Fund are the New Zealand Veterinary Association Te Pae Kīrehe 
(NZVA) Board. 
 

Objectives of the Scholarship 

 
The objectives of the scholarship are to: 
 
a) promote and encourage research into animal remedies for use in New Zealand 
b) encourage veterinarians to share knowledge and experience, in order to benefit 

veterinary science 
c) promote, assist and encourage veterinarians to undertake research in veterinary 

clinical pharmacology 
d) publish and disseminate veterinary pharmaceutical research findings and any other 

literature that the Trustees' in their discretion think fit to educate the public in 
developments in animal remedies. 

 

Eligibility 
 
a) Applicants must be New Zealand registered veterinarians. 
b) Applicants must be members of the New Zealand Veterinary Association Te Pae 

Kīrehe. 
 

Procedure 
 
a) The scholarship will be advertised from time to time, as determined by the Trustees. 
b) The advertisement will give a closing date for applications, which may be extended if 

necessary. 
c) Applications must include the information listed at the end of this document. 
d) Completed applications will be referred to the Trustees of the Fund. 
 

Conditions 
 
a) The value of each scholarship will be determined by the Trustees, up to a value of 

$5,000. 
b) The scholarship will be a single payment. 
c) The term of the scholarship will be determined by the Trustees but will normally be one 

to two years. 
d) The recipient will be expected to write up the project within three months of completion. 
e) The project should be written up, preferably in the New Zealand Veterinary Journal or 



 

Vetscript. 
 

Applications 
 
The applications should be no more than four pages in length including a one-page 
Curriculum Vitae (CV) for the applicant. The application should be made to: 
 

Barbara Smith Scholarship 
C/- New Zealand Veterinary Association 
P O Box 11-212 
Manners Street 
WELLINGTON 

 
The following information is requested of applicants (in chronological order): 
 

• Name of applicant 

• Address 

• Phone number 

• Email address 

• Practice name and address 

• Practice phone number 

• Practice Email address 

• Title of project 

• Aim of project 

• Description of project including the following details: 
o background 
o justification 
o experimental design 
o methodology 
o personnel involved 
o references 

• Amount of funding required 

• Budget 

• Justification of budget items 


